


















Date: July 27, 2023 

RE: HB 23-1101 CDOT Study - UFR TPR Letter of Support 

Dear Transportation Commission: 

The Town of Kersey is writing in support of keeping our community membership and 

representation in the Upper Front Range Transportation Planning Region (UFR TPR) as it is 

currently adopted. Our community participates in the regional transportation planning 

partnership and does not believe CDOT needs to modify its current boundaries or representation. 

As part of the study, CDOT staff is tasked with studying the consistency and transparency of the 

regional planning process to ensure transportation priorities are accurately and equitably 

represented in our rural TPR. It is with great confidence the Town of Kersey can say the UFR 

TPR is well organized and managed and does an excellent job of rotating the quarterly meetings 

in three different counties to ensure all parties have equitable input in partnership opportunities 

with CDOT on regional projects. Due to the size of the TPR, hybrid meetings are an option 

providing each agency the ability to attend and contribute, including CDOT staff, due to the 

rescheduling of STAC meetings being on the same day as our quarterly meetings. 

Also, be assured our TPR Chair and Vice Chair supports our communities and fairly represents 

our interests at STAC and any other appointed committees. 

We request full and fair consideration of our input into this effort. If you have any questions, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Christian Morgan 

Kersey Town Manager 




